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Welcome everybody to the 2021 school year. If this is your first News-
letter at MSS – Welcome! A huge welcome goes out to our amazing 
Prep parents, you have entrusted us with the care and education of 
your precious little bundles and we are up for the tasks! 
 
It is amazing to see how tall kids get over the summer period and it was 
lovely to see how excited many of the students (and parents) were to 
be back at school. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of 
the staff teams who worked through the holidays to ensure the school 
was ready for opening in late January. 
 
Newsletter Distribution 
Our fortnightly newsletter is where all important information about what is happening at 
school, is documented. This year we will only be providing an electronic copy. We will 
post this newsletter to our COMPASS newsfeed, our Facebook page and through SEE-
SAW. These newsletters will also be saved on our website. Over the next few weeks, we 
will be using the newsletter to provide information to you all about our School Plan and 
different initiatives and programs. We will also be reviewing the format of our newsletter 
so it has enough updated  
 
Welcome to new staff 
Again, this year we have had an increase in enrolments and a change in the way we are 
structuring classes, we have welcomed a number of new staff to MSS this year. 
 
In the Primary School we welcome: 
Paulina, Ellie, Marina, Hale, Tracey, Sharna and Akruti 
In the Secondary School we welcome: 
Kye, Christina, Taylor, Finn, Sharanjit, Toni, Stuart 
To support our teams in Allied Health we welcome: 
Brede (Music Therapist) 
 
Parent Drop off and Pick up 
Please remember not to line up and double park outside Gate 1. We understand that at 
times this is frustrating and you may have to do a loop – this is why we ask that parents 
and carers do not arrive before 8:55. Police have been present and parents have been 
fined for double parking. If you miss the school bus please drop your child off through the 
loop in Gate 1 after 9am. 
 
Covid Safety 
 As I write this, we are implementing mask use across our school for adults in shared 
spaces and visitors to the school reception or meetings. The guidance and directions do 
change quickly so please make sure you have COMPASS activated so we can communi-
cate with you quickly. Please ensure that if your child is unwell, they stay home. If your 
child becomes unwell during the day we will call you for collection.  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Council elections 
In March we have our Annual General Meeting for School Council and we are actively seeking new members. 
School Council is a great opportunity to be involved in the governance, policy making and decision making of 
the school. Our School Council is comprised of 10 members – 3 staff, 6 parents and 2 Community members. 
We generally meet once a month for about an hour and a half.  In the next week, forms will be available at 
the office for nominations. If you are interested, please feel free to give me a call for more information. 
 
Mobile phones policy 
Just a reminder of the Department of Education Victoria’s Mobile Phones at school policy. This policy states 
all phones will always be locked away and not able to be accessed during lunch or break times. We have 
made exemptions for students involved in Community access or travel training programs. We are seeing that 
some students have found the transition back from holidays challenging and we are working with them to 
explain new rules and processes. Teaching staff have access to lockable storage for student’s phones and 
options for storage in the office space is also available. If students refuse to hand in their phones, a member 
of the Leadership Team will call you to come to the school to collect it. 
 
Bluetooth speakers are not permitted at school, if brought to school they will also need to be locked away. 
If students have personal devices like watches and tablets, these need to have the data switched off and the 
school does not take any responsibility for them.  
 
Leadership structure 
At all times we encourage parents and families to be engaged in our school and their child’s learning. If you 
have any concerns, please first raise them with your child’s teacher, if the concern is not resolved, then raise 
it with the Sub School Leader and the last step for resolution is make an appointment to see the Principal 
Class Team. This is the recommended process because your child’s teacher is with your child the most during 
school hours. 
Below are the class teams and their members 
 
SSL#1 – Leader: Craig 
Classes P1-P12 
SSL#2- Leader: Phil 
Classes P13-P19 and S1-S5 
SSL#3- Leader: Megan  
Classes S6-S13 
SSL#4- Leader: Kristy 
Independent Living, Re-Engagement Program (REP) and Therapy Room 
Learning Specialists 
Brooke, Kristen, Jamie 
Assistant Principals: Alice (Primary School) Tegan (Secondary School) 
 
Class placements  
Just a reminder that our classes are still not confirmed. We always take the first 6 weeks of Term 1 to assess 
the placement of students in particular groups. Please contact your classroom teacher to provide feedback if 
you have any. 
 
Assessments and ILP Goals 
Teachers, Leaders and Allied Health Staff are currently undertaking Baseline Assessments to ensure pro-
grams are delivered at a challenging yet achievable goal for our students. We are very aware Remote Learn-
ing has had an impact both positive and perhaps negative. ILP goals were set by the 2020 classroom teacher 
and will be reported on at the end of Term 1. You will then have the opportunity to set goals for term 2 & 3 
with the team around your child. 
 
Best wishes everyone and welcome back 
Brooke 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Back - from the Primary Section 
 

Hi everyone, just wanted to say a big WELCOME BACK to all our students and families, and a special HELLO 
to the many new students and families that have joined our MSS community. It has been such a great 
start to the year, I think we were all excited to come back to a normal routine and be able to start a new 
year and finish with 2020!! 
 
This year we have around 20 classes of Primary age students which is a big increase from 
previous years. We have also increased our Prep and Early Years intake dramatically and 
have adapted and begun to develop new programs and ways of using our environment 
and teaching skills. Last year we introduced a PMP (Perceptual Motor Program) to help 
our students to explore and enjoy movement activities, whilst encouraging healthy habits. 
This has already begun again this year and we will continue to adapt it. We also intro-
duced a “Structured Play Program’ which we are all very excited about and this has been a 
huge focus for our Early Years teachers at the start of 2021. We can’t wait to ‘show off’ 
our hard work to families using Seesaw and during SSG meetings on the last day of the 
term.  
 
This is also a reminder to make sure you are connected via Compass and Seesaw to the school and class-
room staff, or to use Communication Books if necessary to help us stay connected. One of our focuses this 
year will be decreasing student absences from school and communication is the key to making improve-
ments in this area.  
 
Over the past week I have been busy meeting and getting to know even more new students, and families, 
so we will be inviting them to trial in classes over the next week or so and therefore we may have to make 
some changes to classes for some students. We always allow the first few weeks for students to settle in, 
for staff to get to know their needs and strengths and then we review every class and make changes if 
necessary, our leaders will notify those families that may have changes.  
 
Please call myself, Craig or Phil if you have any questions, or I am usually on Gate 1 in the mornings and 
afternoons for those families that drive their child to school. 
 

Welcome Back - from the Secondary Section 
 

A special welcome goes to all those students who have moved up into the secondary section 
and to the new students to Melton Specialist School and a big Congratulations to everyone 
on a great start to the year! Everyone has settled into their class groups with ease and thank 
you to all our families for ensuring their young person was ready and prepared for the new 
year.  
 
2021 has seen us expand our Independent Living Program from just our seniors to incorpo-
rate all age groups in secondary. The focus being on ensuring our students are independent 
in different aspects of daily living, community programs and leisure activities. Students are 
learning to work with a number of different staff in many spaces across the school through-
out their week. 

 
We have also grown in our Senior Secondary area and are continuing to develop students’ knowledge in 
careers, with a focus on the workability skills ready for life after school. This year also sees many of our 
VCAL students accessing VET courses through the Western Edge Cluster delivered by secondary schools in 
the local area. These students are independently getting themselves to and from these courses and are 
learning to work with a number of new teachers and students within the Melton area. 
 
Here’s to a great year! 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Back - from Sub School 2 
Hello to all the Parents/Carers and everyone who is part of the Melton Specialist School 
community. My name’s Phillip Nolan and I’ve worked at Melton Specialist School for over 
3 years now and I’m currently Sub School 2 leader. My teaching experience began as a 
Primary School teacher in the UK. Following that, I moved to Australia and worked for 5 
years at Northern School for Autism, for much of that time alongside current MSS Princi-
pal Brooke Briody.  
 
As well as being Sub School 2 leader, I lead and support teachers in implementing struc-
tured TEACCHing across the school; helping to provide a consistent framework and so a 
consistency in approach in classrooms across the school. It’s been a very busy but very 
successful return to school in 2021 holidays and I’d like to congratulate all the students 
on this and thank all parents and carers for your support. It’s been fantastic to see the 
students continue their learning and we’re very excited to see all the progress the stu-
dents are going to make this year. Along the way, if there is any way in which we can 
help to further improve student outcomes, please do get in touch, either through letting 
the classroom teacher know to contact you or by contacting the office. I look forward to 
working with you all throughout the year. 
 

Welcome Back - from Sub School 3 

Hi! My name is Megan and I am the Leading Teacher of Sub School 3. I have been 
teaching at Melton Specialist School for the last 8 years and have loved seeing the 
growth of our school to provide our students with great hands-on, real life experi-
ences that will help them in their post school pathways.  
 
If I’m not at work you can find me at the gym, watching Netflix or walking my two 
fur babies. I love to travel and have visited some parts of Europe, Africa and Ameri-
ca, hopefully travel will be back on the cards soon! 
 

Welcome Back - from Sub School 4 

Hi, I’m Kristy and I’m the leader for Sub School 4. I have been at Melton Specialist School 
for 5 years now, starting off with working as a teacher in the secondary part of the school. I 
have also worked in the Re-Engagement Program for 3 years as both a teacher, and as a 
learning specialist in the areas of Structured Teacching and SWPBS. My Sub School this 
year consists of students who work in the Alternative Learning Program (ALP), covering the 
areas of the Therapy Room, Independent Living Centre and Re-Engagement Program.  
 
When I’m not at work I like to spend time outdoors, going camping and going on adven-
tures with my two dogs Lilo and Stitch. 
 

 

Welcome Back - from Sub School 1 

Hi! My name is Craig and I am the Leading Teacher of Sub School 1 and I also over-
look the whole school Community Engagement. I have been teaching for 13 years 
(Leadership 5) and moved across to Melton Specialist School in 2020. I have been so 
excited to see the growth in our students, especially our new Preps and how they 
have started 2021.  
 
If I’m not at work you can find me at the gym, playing football or basketball or at 
the parks/skate parks/pool with my 2 young children. I enjoy watching all sports 
and catching up with friends on the weekend. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CAMP,  SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
 

If your child is now over the age of 16 and has received a concession card or pension card from Centrelink held in 
their name, they may be eligible for CSEF in 2021. To apply please complete the form on the next page and pro-
vide evidence of either your childs concession card or pension card to the office to photocopy. 
 
For those who received CSEF in 2020, and have a child under the age of 16 we will re-apply on your behalf. This 
means you do not need to complete the form on the next page unless your details have changed. If in doubt 
please fill in the form and return to school.  
 
To all new families and students who wish to apply for CSEF, please complete the form which has been included 
in this edition of the newsletter.   

 

 
The uniform shop will be open on the following days and times: 

Tuesdays 1030 - 12:00pm 
Thursdays 12:30 - 2:00pm 

 
Due to the recent restrictions, students will be unable to try on the uniform items  
however, feel free to bring in a personal clothing item to help compare sizes or we 

can arrange class staff to bring your child down to the office and hold up items 
close to the body.  

  
We also are unable to exchange items for different sizes after purchase and  

apologies for any inconvenience.  
  

Accepted payment is Correct Cash (please ensure cash is placed securely in your 
childs diary / handed into the office) or Bank Transfer (bank details are listed on 

uniform order form which you will find included in this edition)  

UPDATE STUDENT & FAMILY DETAILS 
 

It is important that the school always has your current contact details including address and telephone num-
bers and up to date emergency contact numbers. Please also indicate if any changes have occurred to medica-
tion /allergies and court orders / access restrictions.  
 
To notify of any recent changes, please see the form included in this edition of the newsletter for you to com-
plete or you can use the compass app.  

At MSS we encourage parents/carers  to use Compass. Compass allows you to enter attendance & update 
personal information about  your child.  To access the portal you can download the App by searching for 
‘Compass School Manager’ or if using a desktop, head to our school website homepage and click on the 
Compass picture. For first time users you will need your unique family username and password. These details 
can be provided to you by calling the office on  9743 4966.  If you require further assistance using the App 
please feel free to collect a help guide from the office. 

UNIFORM SHOP 









CHECK OUT OUR SCHOOL FACEBOOK PAGE!  
 

Catch up on the latest news and  
activities, download the school newsletter and see what is coming up on the 

school calendar. 
 

We will be posting photos and news items about these two exciting projects 
as they progress. 


